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⇒ Attended the funeral of Planning and Zoning Commissioner Edward Johnson. Mr. Johnson 
Served on Planning and Zoning for 25 years and was also a Woodmere Village Volunteer 
firefighter 
  
⇒ The mayor Spoke to students at Benedictine High School who are part of the leadership 
program. The mayor graduated from BHS in 1977 
 
⇒ The mayor attended a mayors and managers meeting featuring new Cleveland Mayor, Justin 
Bibb. Mr. Bibb emphasized his desire to work with suburban mayors for the betterment of 
Cuyahoga County. 
  
⇒ Coordinated snowstorm coverage for Village of Woodmere including police fire 
administration and service department. Kudos to service department personnel who worked 
around the clock for 36 hours to ensure our streets, sidewalks, and the residential properties 
of Senior citizens and they disabled were plowed. 
 
⇒ Participated in a planning meeting for the African-American men’s wellness walks and the 
United Negro College Fund luncheon. 
  
⇒ Engaged in numerous conversations with the Human Resource specialist to enhance the 
workplace. The efforts include job applications and company workplace situations. 
 
⇒ Mabel’s BBQ is expected to open at Eton Chagrin Boulevard in the first quarter of 2022. 
 

This concludes the mayor’s report in progress. 
  
 


